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This year has been eventful insofar as TEC is concerned. We kicked off the year at the World’s Fair of 

Money with discussions on how to better the club, especially in adding members and in getting exposure 

in numismatic circles. My humble part in it was to finalize a brochure with an application attached and 

these were a success. We handed out many of them at the show, and then they were used throughout the 
year! Further evaluation of its use is expected at the Board meeting in Chicago. My second project was 

the development of a TEC club pin, made and presented to the club president for distribution. It really 

came out quite pretty and will be a TEC collectors item for years to come. The initial order was limited. 
Pl ease ask about them, especially if you attend the Chicago WOF. It is a joy to serve this fun 

organization. Remember it is a hobby and should be for enjoyment. My thanks to Cindy, Terri, Tyler, 

Les, Uni, Sandy, Katie, Bob, and fellow board members for long, extra, hours and serious dedication.  
   

 


